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Councillor Cooper next asked Hrs. Shreenan if she knows when the first 
permanent residence was established on Kings Road. Mrs. Shreenan replied that 
she does not. 

Councillor Cooper asked Mrs. Shreenan if she purchased her property with the 
understanding that it was intended to be available for year round use or as a 
cottage lot. Mrs. Shreenan replied that she bought her land for permanent. 
year round use; she informed that they had an approved building permit when 
they purchased their land. and the building permit stated it was for a 
permanent dwelling. 

Councillor Cooper asked how many permanent dwellings were on Kings Road before 
she purchased her land. Hrs. Shreenan replied that there are 17 permanent 
residences on Kings Road now, and she believed they were all there when she 
purchased her land. 

Councillor Cooper asked at what stage Mrs. Shreenan became involved with the 
problems on Kings Road after she purchased her land, and he also asked why she 
became involved. Mrs. Shreenan advised that she became involved in the 
problems of Kings Road when the residents came to the PAC because she was 
concerned about the status of the road changing to allow development on the 
other side of the road without any upgrading. 

Councillor Cooper clarified that Mrs. Shreenan was aware for a number of months 
now that there was an intention by the landowners to seek paper road status. 
He asked how Mrs. Shreenan became aware of this. Mrs. Shreenan replied that 
she became aware of this application through the Planning Department because an 
application for paper road status was made in or around December. when she 
became involved in this matter. 

Councillor Cooper noted that there have been many letters and information 
sheets circulated by the residents of Kings Road. and in those letters and at 
PPC meetings there were a number of references to new paper roads and the fact 
the residents did not support them. He asked Mrs. Shreenan where she found 
reference with regard to established private roads and the difficulties 
experienced with them. Mrs. Shreenan replied that she has found such reference 
in the 

Councillor Cooper asked if Mrs. Shreenan is aware of when the residents of 
Kings Road first became concerned about the safety of Kings Road. Mrs. 
Shreenan replied that the residents became concerned in December when it was 
learned at a public meeting that Kings Road was on a list. Councillor Cooper 
clarified that before that time, the residents of Kings Road had no specific 
safety concerns other than a normal parentffamily would have, but the prospect 
of Kings Road receiving paper road status alarmed the residents. Mrs. Shreenan 
agreed. 

Councillor Cooper referred to PPC meetings and newsletters sent by the 
residents: he stated the residents of Kings Road have been addressing the 
safety concerns of private roads, and while this Council may not be able to 
deal specifically with Kings Road. there is some responsibility to deal in general with private roads. He stated there is nothing to keep Council from 
including in this MP5 and Land Use By—law an indication that this Municipality
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should be prepared to advise all concerned (neighbouring municipalities and the 
Province) that Halifax County has concerns about unrestricted development on 
private roads which do not meet a standard. He continued that Halifax County 
should also be prepared to indicate that development will be limited because 
the residents want development under safe standards. He stated there should be 
a policy to support this: a policy to pursue a plan to limit the amount of 
development on those roads until they reach a safe standard. He asked Mrs. 
Shreenan if such action would be acceptable to the residents of Kings Road. 
Hrs. Shreenan replied that it would. 

Councillor Merrigan commented that the speakers are being questioned as though 
they are in a court. and he suggested that Council get back to listening to the 
pros and cons of the proposed Plan. 

Deputy Warden Mclnroy again indicated that Council is limited in terms of what 
can he done to address the Kings Road issue. 

Councillor Eisenhauer referred to the Municipal Development Plan of 1978 which 
was earlier referred to by Mrs. Shreenan using quotes from the current warden. 
He clarified that the‘ person speaking at that time was not an elected 
representative of Council. At that time. Mr. Lichter indicated that he was 
making a presentation on behalf of Mr. O'Neil and that he did not own land but 
was contemplating purchasing property on Kings Road. He stated that 
information was contained in the documents that Mrs. Shreenan has referred to. 

Councillor Eisenhauer also clarified that the application regarding Crown land 
was an application from the Kings Road committee. He noted that Mr. Lichter 
did not sign that document: the permit he would have received at that point in 
time would have been legitimate under the Regional Development Plan because 
you could apply for development on private roads for seasonal development. 

Councillor Eisenhauer stated this information should be clarified to Council 
before proceeding because what makes it appear dangerous is the conflict of 
interest legislation contained at the back of this documentation. 

Councillor Poirier clarified that proposed development will be on the left of 
the road. Hrs. Shreenan agreed. Councillor Poirier stated Council cannot deal 
with Kings Road in a financial manner. but the door was opened when the 
allowance came to built on private roads against the wishes of many Councillors 
in the past. She expressed concern about the safety issue. and the threat of 
major development on this private road. She stated Halifax County Council must 
do something in this regard. Deputy Warden Mclnroy clarified that the law does 
not permit Council at this public hearing to make a decision that affects Kings 
Road specifically. although a decision can be made that will affect any private 
road in this plan area. 

Councillor Poirier continued that the residents were prepared and comfortable 
with looking after the road until this major development was learned about, and 
development should be withheld. permits or no permits, until some arrangement 
is made to upgrade Kings Road to a safe standard. 

Councillor Boutilier asked if all residents on Kings Road have a deeded right-




